
NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING 
The Afena Federal Credit Union 2025 Annual Meeting will take place on Wednesday, 

April 23, 2025 at 6 PM. It will be held at Ivy Tech College, 261 Commerce Dr., Marion. 
Members are invited to attend! Please RSVP with Jen Warren at our Bradner branch 

location at 765.664.8089 ext. 2000 or at jwarren@afenafcu.org 

2025 NOMINATIONS TO THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Rev. Mindy Mayes (since 2021) - Rev. Mindy L. Mayes, originally from 
Emporia, VA, is an ordained Itinerant Elder in the AME Church and currently pastors 
Bethel AME Church in Noblesville, IN. She has previously served in various AME 
churches across the region. Outside of ministry, Mindy works as a Health and 
Human Sciences Extension Educator with Purdue Extension – Wabash County. 
A dedicated servant leader, Mindy was recognized for earning the most service 
hours in Zeta Phi Beta Sorority, Inc.’s Eastern region and served as a Health and 
Wellness Educator through AmeriCorps at IU Health - Bloomington Hospital. She 
believes in living out her faith through service, following Christ’s example. 

Matt Gutierrez - Matt Gutierrez, a lifelong Marion, Indiana resident and 
Marion High School graduate (Class of 1997), holds an Associate’s Degree in Office 
Administration from Ivy Tech (2005) and a Bachelor’s in Organizational Leadership 
from Indiana Tech (2010). He currently serves as Administrative Support for 
Accounts Payable at Marion Utilities, supporting financial operations for the Water 
and Wastewater divisions. With over 20 years of experience in higher education and 
administration, Matt has worked at Indiana Wesleyan University and spent 16 years 
at Ivy Tech, contributing to the development of its Marion campus. 

Dr. Michael Moffitt (since 2024) -Dr. Michael J. Moffitt Sr. is an executive with 
over 30 years of leadership experience in corporate relations, higher education, 
and community engagement. As Executive Director for Corporate & Community 
Relations at Indiana Wesleyan University, he strengthens partnerships, advances 
donor relations, and boosts institutional visibility. Previously, as Vice President for 
Student Development, Dr. Moffitt led student engagement, diversity initiatives, 
and institutional growth. He is active on various boards, including Radiant Health 
Services, United Way of Grant County, and The Boys & Girls Club. Dr. Moffitt holds a 
B.A. in Telecommunications, an M.A. in Counseling & Student Development, and an 
Ed.D. in Higher Education & Leadership. 

Linda Wilk - Linda Wilk has been director of Hands of Hope, a division of Radiant 
Health since 1994. Hands of Hope focues on the prevention and intervention of 
domestic violence, sexual violence, stalking and human trafficking in Grant and 
Wabash counties through its mobile advocacy program. Mrs. Wilk also co-chairs the 
Grant County Sexual Assault Response Team, is a member of the Indiana Coalition 
Against Domestic Violence, Indiana Coalition to End Sexual Assault, Marion Public 
Library Board of Directors and St. James Lutheran Church. Linda and her husband 
Larry have three daughters. 
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